SILVER CITY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

Dear Sir or Madam,

This correspondence is regarding the Automatic Aid between the Silver City Volunteer Fire Department and the Corbet/Oak Valley Volunteer Fire Department. This agreed upon automatic aid between the two departments has been beneficial and immensely appreciated. However, the Silver City Volunteer Fire Department has been focused recently on volunteer drives to improve the strength of the fire department. These efforts have been met with success, and the department is back to full strength.

As such, the Silver City Volunteer Fire Department, with gratitude for the support that Corbet/Oak Valley would like to request the dissolution of the automatic aid that exists between the departments. The Chief and Membership of the Silver City VFD believes that the automatic aid between the departments has been beneficial and, if aide is ever needed again in the future, Corbet/Oak Valley will be the first department called on for assistance.

The Silver City VFD requests that the automatic aid be allowed to expire thirty (30) days after the date on this correspondence. While we the members of the Silver City VFD believe that automatic aid is no longer necessary, we would like to offer our gratitude and future support to Corbet/Oak Valley. Considering the support and generosity of that department, Silver City will be available to assist in any way possible the members and community of Corbet/Oak Valley.

Thank you for your support and understanding as we attempt this venture.

With Gratitude, Jan 82

8-1-24

Chief - Silver City Volunteer Fire Department

Chief - Corbet/Oak Valley Volunteer Fire Department

505 FM 55

Barry, TX 75102

PHONE

903.851.3343

EMAIL silvercitytxvfd@gmail.com